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Little Dewchurch Parish Council
Minutes of the Ordinary Meeting of
Little Dewchurch Parish Council held at

The Village Hall Committee Room, Little Dewchurch
on Tuesday 12th February 2019
No LDPC/AW/045

Councillors Present
         Councillor Mr. Philip Williams (Chair)
         Councillor Miss. Sue Daynes
         Councillor Mr. Tom Straker

         Councillor Mr. Bob Mason
   
Parish Clerk Mrs. Alison Wright  

Also Present
Ward Cllr David Summers and PCSO Carol Marsh were also present.  
1.0 Apologies for Absence
There were apologies received from Cllr Dean Cholmondeley, Cllr Jane Lisle and Cllr James Murphy. The Chair welcomed everyone to the Meeting. 
2.0    Declarations of Interest & Dispensations

2.1    Declarations of Interest





There were no declarations of interest made.

2.2    To consider any written applications for dispensation




No written applications had been received
3.0
To Receive, Approve and Sign the Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting, held on 15th January 2019, were unanimously confirmed as a true record and signed by the Chairman. 
4.0    To Receive Reports from:-

         4.1 The Ward Councillor:  Ward Councillor Summers advised that he and the Clerk had reported the training needed for the Defect Reporting App and Balfour Beatty was considering this. The Ward Cllr was keeping onto the case regarding potholes and was awaiting the outcome from the Pothole Rask and Finish Group. The Ward Cllr was still working in regard to keeping abreast of Herefordshire Council plans for the Holme Lacy School. He advised that lots of projects were coming together; the A49, Holme Lacy Road etc. The Ward Cllr had also attended the event organised to look at replacing the Rev Peter Houghton and this event had assisted with the production of the Statement of Needs.
         Ward Cllr Summers left the meeting at 7.45 pm.
         4.2 Local Police update – bulletins had been circulated when received. PCSO Carol Marsh was in attendance. PCSO Marsh introduced herself and gave an overview of how the police were working to keep the parish safe. She handed out some signage for use to help with speed issues. It was also agreed that the Mobile Police Station would be booked to attend the Fun Day on Saturday August 3rd. PCSO Marsh said that she would try to attend meetings periodically to update the Parish Council. PCSO Marsh left the meeting at 8.13 pm.
4.3 Locality Steward - not present but bulletins had been received. Cllr Mason advised that the issue raised regarding the gateway on the road out of the village did not require a 100 yard clearance as indicated by the Locality Steward but rather it was necessary to keep the roadside “sink” clear of blockage. The blockage had been cleared at the last visit, could the question be asked that we go onto the rota for a regular clear?
5.0
Public Question Time

No issues were raised.

6.0     Finance
6.1
Confirmation of Bank Balances 
   Bank balances were noted as £19592.24 in the Barclays Community Account as at the February meeting date. Bank account total includes both Parish Council and Social Committee Fund monies. 
   The Social Fund Balance held in account £509.73. 

6.2    Receipts:   Nil received.
6.3 To agree Invoices for Payment

The payments were approved for payment as per the Payments Listing.              

                   From Parish Council Funds:
                   Mrs A Wright (salary Feb £246.16, mileage £18.90. stamps £6.96)                    £272.02
                HM Revenue & Customs (Tax due on salary)                                           £61.40
                                                                                           Sub Total         £333.42
                   Payments to be made from Social Committee Funds: 
                   Nil                                                                                                                 £0.00

                                                                        Sub Total            £0.00
                                                                                                        Grand Total       £333.42
It was resolved that the payments be approved, proposed by Cllr Straker and seconded by Cllr Williams. Payments to be made were carried. 
7.0    Roads & Footpaths 

7.1  Lengthsman – The Lengthsman was recovering following his operation and the PC members wished him a speedy recovery.         
7.2 To receive Play Area Working Group update - including update on access and equipment.  Cllr Mason advised that he had reshaped the willow tree. Thanks were recorded to Cllr Mason for doing this. The mole problem was ongoing but Cllr Mason was on the case. The playing field equipment acquisition was on hold while Cllr Williams chased the 106 element of the funding. A Lottery Grant of £3514.00 had been awarded. 
The Clerk passed paperwork concerning the relocation of Footpath LD10 to Cllr Williams in his capacity as Footpath Officer.

8.0
Planning   
          8.1 To consider response to Planning Applications, as notified, and then determined by Herefordshire Council
There were no further applications for discussion this time.
9.0    Tree Warden – update and actions  

Including any update on the availability of “free” trees. Cllr Straker, the Tree Warden, advised that unfortunately there were no “free” trees available that were of a suitable type. Cllr Straker was in liaison with the plant nursery regarding time of planting and suitable trees and it was hoped to include a selection of plums, damsons and apples that were local varieties. Locations had been found, including near to the Church and a total of fourteen apple and four plums/damson trees would be planted around the village. It was suggested that the school could be included as an environmental project when planting the trees. A beneficiary would be funding the purchase of the trees and one plum tree was being given by Cllr Mason. Thanks were recorded to all concerned for the research into the tree project. Also there would be trees for the green, a fir (Christmas tree), Rowan, Guelder Rose and Holly being the preferred choices. Consideration would be given to possible dedication of the trees with a plaque. Seating on the green would also be considered.
The oak tree that had died and was due to be replaced by the Duchy, near to the public house, would be followed up. 

A Litter Pick would be considered and on the March Agenda.

Cllr Daynes left the meeting at 8.58 pm.

10.0  Information Sheet/Correspondence and updates 
Content of the Sheet was noted and included: 
         Cabinet update
Plus: HEREFORD TRANSPORT PACKAGE (HTP) – WALKING, CYCLING, BUS AND PUBLIC SPACE CONSULTATION 

The consultation will run for six weeks from 29 January to 11 March 2019.

As a parish council you are invited to come along to the public consultation preview event. This will take place Monday 28 January 2019, between 5 - 7pm. This will be an opportunity for you to see the exhibition before it opens to the public and to speak to staff about the proposals.
Our public exhibition events will be will be held on:

· Tuesday 29 January - Thursday 31 January 2019, from 11am to 8pm – at Left Bank. 

· Monday 4 February - Thursday 7 February 2019, from 10am to 6pm – at Old Market Kiosk.

· Tuesday 12 February – Saturday 9 March 2019, during library opening hours – at Hereford Library (display only, unstaffed)
The consultation runs until Monday 11 March 2019 and is open to everyone.

Draft Minerals and Waste Local Plan (MWLP) – Consultation
We are consulting on the first draft of the Herefordshire Minerals and Waste Local Plan, which will form a part of the planning policy framework (Local Plan) for Herefordshire, and would like to know your views.
The paper will be consulted upon from Monday 21 January to Monday 4 March 2019.
The draft plan and more information, such as associated evidence base documents, and details on how to take part in the consultation, can be viewed online at the following web address: www.herefordshire.gov.uk/mineralsandwaste   

Documents can also be viewed online at libraries and info centres across the county.
         Update regarding Section 106 monies and spend proposals (if not covered elsewhere) – 
Ongoing, and with playing field equipment in progress, Cllr Williams would chase up the 106 contribution to funds with Herefordshire Council. 
        Hereford Community Land Trust (HCLT) initiative – to receive any update 
        No further update.
        Village Matters
· Arrange litter pick initiative. This would be organised. Agenda March.
· Dog fouling at St David’s Rise – footpath – signs to be erected by the staggered entrance near to numbers 11 and 12.
· Tyres in hedge once again at the Play Park. Also a car being charged and an electric pole on the floor. Cllr Williams would report this as fly tipping.

· Green Spaces Grant – Cllr Williams looking into implications of transfer of responsibility and for planting of hedge species, non- thorn mixed native chosen (e.g. maple, hazel, dogwood, guelder rose etc.) Cllr Williams to reapply for hedge and for mowing funding.

· Cllr Straker would look at possible uses for Diary Funds as held (in conjunction with Diary Committee)

11.0

Matters for the Agenda of the next Meeting

         The usual items are all to be on the Agenda plus Litter Pick
12.0
Confirmation of the Next Meeting Time, Date & Venue
The next ordinary meeting of the Parish Council would be held on Tuesday 12th March 2019 at the Little Dewchurch Village Hall from 7.30pm. 
         The Meeting closed at 9.19 pm
        Signed……………………………………………………….…………….…………
        (Chairman)     
         Date ………….. 12th February 2019  
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